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Merry  
Christmas 

We are so grateful this Holiday Season for all those who contribute 
their time and treasure to help fulfill the JRHS Mission.  Thank You! 

After Jesus Assembly visits Jesse Remington High School 

  
Since 2008, JRHS has been educating international students. Many of our Korean 

students have come from a church and school called the After Jesus Assembly. To-

day, 6 of their young people carry the JRHS diploma, and we have three students 

in our school now. On December 18, members of the AJA will be coming to visit 

JRHS and the Candia Congregational Church. They will be staying at the Stephen 

Clay Homestead, and spending time with our families, staff and students. The goal 

of their stay with us is to foster increased relationship and commitment between 

our two ministries, and to that end, there will be an evening of Celebration on   

Friday, December 21. The festivity will begin with a dinner, served at 5:30,       

followed by a ceremony in the sanctuary. The AJA is bringing their youth choir to 

present to us on this evening, and again in church on Sunday December 23. All 

members of the extended JRHS Family are encouraged to attend the Celebration! 

 Class of 2012 

Where Are They Now? 
Meghan Epperson- Attends Curry College with a major in nursing. She is involved 

in a Christian group called Jesus and Me and she works part-time at a day care 

center on campus. 

 

Felix Kim- Attends Genesee Community College with a major in English        

Education. Is a member of the International Student Organization and the Christian    

Student Union. 

 

Tim Yoon- Attends Genesee Community College with a major in Physical     

Therapy. Is a member of the International Student Organization and the Christian 

Student Union. 

 

David Hong- Attends Liberty University with a major in Nursing. 

 

Kay Lee- Attends Grove City College with a major in Engineering. 

 

Emily Davis- Works at Senator Bell Farm in Chester, NH. 

 

Adrianna Isabelle- Attends Hesser College with a major in massage therapy.  

 

Joshua Cross- Attends Manchester Community College and works at SR Powder-

coating. 
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 For unto us a child is born, unto us a son is given: and the 
government shall be upon his shoulder: and his name shall be 
called Wonderful, Counselor, The mighty God, The everlasting 

Father, The Prince of Peace. 

Isaiah 9:6 



Introducing Karen Trudeau  
 

 We are pleased to introduce our newest staff 

member at Jesse Remington High School ï Mrs. 

Karen Trudeau. Karen joins us this year teaching 

our Pre-Calculus class to our aspiring college 

bound Seniors, and Physical Science to the in-

coming Freshmen. Karen is a dedicated educator 

with more than 23 years of teaching experience. 

Some may find this strange, but she has great 

enthusiasm for teaching complex science and 

math concepts to students! Most important to 

Karen is seeing students succeed and become 

excited about learning. A little well known fact 

about Karen is that she is a trained and            

experienced Doula, working in hospitals and alternative birth 

centers. We welcome Karenôs years of wisdom and experience 

to the JRHS Faculty. 
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Jesse 

Remington 

High School 

is a 

Christian com

munity of 

students and 

faculty, 

pursuing 

wisdom, 

knowledge and 

understanding, 

and is 

committed to 

raising a 

generation to 

be effective 

leaders for 

Jesus Christ. 
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Class of 2013 ï Planning Ahead! 
What are they doing now?  

Class of 2011 
Alyssa Pryor- Attends the University of New Hampshire with a major in Nursing. She is       

involved in Cru, a Christian ministry on campus. 

 

Shannon Larkin- Working for Bankers, a real estate agency 

 

Danny Kim- Attends Liberty University with a major in TESOL 

 

Ben Luther- Attends Nashua Community College. 

 

Hannah Cho- Attends Southeastern University with a major in Psychology 

. 

Ellie Langlois- Attends Southern New Hampshire University with a major in culinary arts, 

and works for a stained glass shop in Portsmouth.  

 

John Rizzi ï Attends Regents University, majoring in Business 

 

Cori Menzies- Attends Palm Beach Atlantic with a major in Musical Theatre. 

 

Kelsie Fuller- Attends Manchester Community College to be a Pharmacy Technician. She 

works in child care at the Executive Health and Sports Center. 

 

Ralph Jean Louis- Attends NHTI with a major in Business Administration 

 

Chris DiBona- Attends University of New Hampshire and is majoring in Forensic Sci-

ence, and is part of Cru, a campus ministry. 

 

Thomas Philbrick ï Attends Wheaton College, majoring in International Relations, and is 

rowing on the crew team. 

Anna Bacon, a new senior to 

JRHS this year, is applying to 

Cedarville and Liberty Univer-

sity, Eastern Nazarene and Ge-

neva College. She hopes to 

pursue a major in chemistry. 

 

Rachel Burke, a fourth year sen-

ior and a National Merit Scholar 

Recommended candidate, is ap-

plying to Houghton, Groves City, 

Gordon and Amherst Colleges, 

with plans to pursue something in 

the medical field, such as     

Physical Therapy. 

Zach Clark  ï has already 

made his selection ï Gordon 

College. He took the early 

decision option, and is look-

ing forward to a Physical 

Therapy degree. 

Victoria Choi ï is a new student 

to JRHS this year, and has also 

begun her General Education 

Classes at NHTI .  She plans to 

continue there. 

Emily Goldthwaite ï is fin-

ishing strong at JRHS, and 

is applying to Unity Col-

lege, Prescott University 

and UNH, she is looking 

into Recreational Therapy. 

Dan Elliott -a second year man at 

JRHS has plans to pursue pastoral 

ministry, and is applying to Co-

lumbia International University, 

Southeastern, and Zion Bible Col-

lege. 

Angelina MacDonald ï is 

planning to get underway at 

Great Bay Community Col-

lege, and has aspirations to go 

all the way, to a Naturopathic 

Doctorate from Bastyr Uni-

versity in Washington. 

Julia Hawkins ï the literary 

one, is eager to further her liter-

ary studies at either Shimer  

College in Chicago, or St. 

Anselmôs College. 

Anna Philbrick - is apply-

ing to Houghton, Calvin, 

Geneva, Groves City and 

Gordon Colleges, and Tay-

lor and Cedarville Universi-

ties. She plans to major in 

Biology, with a  pre-vet  

focus. 

Josselyn Jackman ï working 

hard in her third year at JRHS, 

is looking forward to a cosme-

tology degree from Empire 

Beauty School. 

Madeline Pryor ï a fourth year student 

at JRHS, is applying to URI, UNH, UNE 

and Mass Pharmacy, looking to  begin 

her studies in pharmacy. 

Address Update 

 

If you have moved or 

request to be taken off our 

mailing list please email 

dianna@jesseremington.org 

so we can update your 

information 
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Soccer 
The Jesse Remington Soccer Team recently completed 

another exciting season in the New Hampshire Small Pri-

vate Schools Athletic League (NHSPSAL).  The Varsity 

squad finished the regular season in third place with a re-

cord of 4-4-2.  The team also went on to win the consola-

tion game 2-0 and earn the third place trophy. 

 

This year brought several new experiences.  We wel-

comed assistant coach Kentaro Mori an exchange teacher 

from Japan, had a record 27 players on the roster, and 

played a total of 17 games including JV and Girls-only 

matches.  During the Leagueôs 3rd annual 3v3 tournament, 

teams from Jesse Remington won each division, a first for 

the school.   It was certainly another special season as the 

team displayed great spirit and character throughout the 

campaign.ðCoach Doug Langlois 
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Spring 2013 Mission Trips 
Mission travel has been a hallmark of a JRHS education since our first trip to Washington DC in 

May of 1993. That year, we brought 10 students, and the vision was born. We have since hosted 

trips in many parts of America and the world.  This year, we will be embarking on three trips, each 

one leaving the first Monday in April. 

New York City ï partnering with WYAM, our students will be working in their inner city ministries, 

such as the prayer and relief ministries. Pastor Bryan and Mrs. Nagel are heading this one up. 

Hungary ï this is a return visit from our 2011 trip to Bodrod Hungary. We look forward to working 

in their school, playing sports and games with the children, and working about the campus. Mr.  

Philbrick and Mrs. Davison are leading. 

Switzerland ï this too is a return visit from our 2009 trip to the Don Camillo Center in Neutchetel 

Switzerland. We will be enjoying the communal life at the retreat center, and helping them on all 

kinds of projects around their campus. Susan Wilderman and Greg Kelley are leading. 

Campus Developments 
It has been a great season of campus developments and im-

provements. Most obvious is our incredible new driveway, 

completely re-done in August. Now it is wider, level and so 

much more aesthetically appealing. We thank the Cogswell 

Benevolent Trust for funding this project. Secondly, we are 

underway making some rafter repairs in the Maple Sugar 

House, and the syrup pans are being re-conditioned back at the 

factory. Thirdly, we accomplished some much needed work on 

our walkways, installing a new one from the Communication 

Center to Sentinel, and re-setting all the bricks in the Flagpole Pavilion. We are blessed to have dedi-

cated volunteers who make a regular commitment to the ongoing maintenance and development of our 

campus. 
 

The Joy Carriage House 
More than a dozen students have worked alongside Head-

master Philbrick, Pastor Moore, and volunteer dad, Dan 

Beattie, to carry on the work of the Carriage House.  The 

building is located behind the Joy Building, which is the 

churchôs administrative and ministry headquarters. JRHS 

students and alumni cut and erected this majestic timber 

frame in the spring and summer of 2012. Students have 

worked hard this fall to accomplish the close in phase. 

The design is the classic Colonial American Carriage 

House, popular in America from 1650-1800. This is the 

third Carriage House JRHS has built. The design phase 

was led by alumnus Joel Whitlock at AutoDesk of Man-

chester in January 2012 during the JanTerm. The goal is 

to have the job complete (doors, windows, trim, paint, 

etc) by Graduation day. 

Weaving is Back!  
Weaving has been a long-standing project at 

JRHS. There is a great tapestry in Shiloh Chapel, 

for example, a semester-long work from a few 

years ago, that represents the Covenant God 

made with Noah. This fall, we are blessed to 

have the weaving team of Bruce and Penny Gra-

ham with us, and they have been leading stu-

dents in many wonderful projects this fall. Stu-

dents have made bookmarks, guitar straps, table 

runners, checker boards and more. Weaving 

helps our understanding of color and design.   It 

is a real privilege to have such great teachers and 

equipment  at Jesse Remington. 
 

Basketball 
This year Jesse Remington will compete in the New 

Hampshire Small Private Schools Athletic league in 

both Boys and Girls Varsity Basketball.  The league is 

comprised of nine schools and should be a great chal-

lenge for both squads.   Games begin in early January 

and the season culminates with tournaments in early 

March.  We welcome new girlôs coach, Maria Narkis!  

Both teams are currently practicing and eagerly awaiting 

the start of competition. 

Coaches: Boys: Doug and Pastor Bryan Moore  

Girls: Brian Samolyk, Maria Narkis 

Cheerleading  
the JRHS cheerleaders are back in practice this late fall. 

We have a great group of girls cheering, awaiting the first 

basketball game. We welcome coach Amanda Gleisner 

this year. 


